
  MINUTES OF THE BRIDGEWATER TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 
OCTOBER 17, 2022  COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

The Township Council of the Township of Bridgewater, County of Somerset, 
State of New Jersey, convened in a regular session on Monday, October 17, 2022 
at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers in the Municipal Complex, Bridgewater, New 
Jersey 08807 & via Live Online Broadcast. 

Acting Council President Kirsh read the following announcement: 

IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT OF NEW JERSEY, 
ADEQUATE NOTICE OF THIS MEETING WAS PROVIDED ON JANUARY 7, 2022, BY 
SENDING WRITTEN NOTICE AND ELECTRONIC NOTICE TO THE COURIER NEWS 
AND THE STAR LEDGER; POSTING ON THE WEBSITE AND THE BULLETIN BOARD 
IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING AND FILING WITH THE TOWNSHIP CLERK. A 
SUBSEQUENT NOTICE WITH LIVESTREAM INFORMATION WAS PROVIDED ON 
MAY 12, 2022. 

On call of the roll, the following Council members were present: 
Councilman Michael Kirsh 
Councilman Howard V. Norgalis 
Councilman Filipe Pedroso  
Councilman Timothy Ring 
Councilman Allen Kurdyla (absent) 

Also Present:  Matthew C. Moench, Mayor  
Michael Pappas, Township Administrator  
Wells Winegar, Deputy Township Administrator  
Christopher Corsini, Township Attorney 

Linda J. Doyle, Township Clerk   

Acting Council President Kirsh led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

AUGUST 15, 2022 & SEPTEMBER 8, 2022 – REGULAR SESSION 
On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the August 15, 
2022 and September 8, 2022 regular session minutes were moved for approval 
and passed unanimously on a voice call vote. 

Councilman Norgalis: 

 Earlier today, Duke Farm in Hillsborough celebrated its 10th Anniversary 
as an Educational Facility and Nature Preserve during a two-hour open 
house. Our own Duke Island Park, part of the Somerset County park 
system, was a gift from the Duke Estate 
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 Councilman Norgalis stated that while the Mayor will report on the Quarry 
Town meeting held last week at the quest of the township, he has been 
advised the six residents who attended were provided with very detailed 
information about the short term and long term (40 more years) quarry 
operation 

 Next week, the 2022 Toast to Scouting Awards Dinner will be held at the 
Bridgewater Manor. Our very own Councilman Ring will be the Master of 
Ceremony. Tim is also an Eagle Scout. One of the folks being recognized 
at the dinner is Robert Swisher a partner in Suplee Clooney Co which is 
the Township Auditor 

 Residents of Rolling Knolls Way are seeing the Top Line Construction Co. 
apply the final asphalt coat to their street reconstruction. In talking with 
three residents from that street, Councilman Norgalis reported they are 
overjoyed with the company doing the work and the projected outcome 

 The Indian Celebration of DIWALI is next week at the Hindu Temple. It is 
a splendid demonstration of culture which includes music and dance 

 The monthly Municipal Alliance meeting chaired by Lynne Hurley of the 
Township Recreation Dept. was held last week. Mental Health first aid 
and the problem of fentanyl, a synthetic opioid being imported to look 
like candy are major concerns. Two Bridgewater Police School Resource 
Officers were present. Councilman Norgalis stated he asked them after 
the meeting about the school safety officers employed by the BOE and 
they indicated there are no conflicts although both organizations patrol 
the same halls. 

Councilman Pedroso: 

 Attended the HOME of Somerset County event this week. HOME does a lot 
of work at the County to help the homeless. They honored their founder, 
Kathy Savo as this year marked its 30th anniversary. Her husband, William 
B. Savo was our township attorney for many years 

 Bridgewater Township is holding its annual Halloween event on the 30th

from 3pm-5pm 

 Acknowledged and congratulated the Somerset Patriots for bringing home 
the eastern league championship trophy. 

Councilman Ring: 

 Councilman Ring stated that at a previous council meeting, he reported 



on some resident concerns regarding the overall condition of the 
Bridgewater post office. He is happy to report that thanks to some of the 
recent efforts of the Office of Constituent Relations as well as the Patch 
Newspaper, the grass was cut and trimmed and they hired a landscaper 
who did considerable cleaning up of the post office landscaping 

 A Zoning Board meeting is scheduled for tomorrow night. No new 
applications are scheduled to be heard but a resident is waiting on the 
approval of a resolution in order to commence work on their property 
before the winter seasons sets in. The Board meeting will be held 
virtually for the sole purpose of approving that resolution 

 The Planning Board, on October 25th, will be hearing an application for a 
120,000s.f. warehouse at a portion of the former Somerville Lumber site 

 Ashley Sikora, Planning Board member and the Regional Manager for 
Lifetime is also being honored at the Toast to Scouting Awards Dinner 
next week. 

Acting Council President Kirsh 

 On October 5th, attended the Green Brook Flood Control commissioners 
meeting. The subject matter was exclusively flood mitigation that 
impacts Plainfield and communities even further to the East of Plainfield 

 On Saturday, Councilman Kirsh stated he had the privilege of giving a 
brief welcome speech and ribbon cutting for the Alzheimer’s walk which 
occurred at Duke Island Park 

 Bags having the Bridgewater logo and the Bridgewater United Soccer Club 
logo were filled with food and other household products to the tune of 
over 800lbs for a donation that was made to the Food Bank of Somerset 
County. Councilman Kirsh thanked all that participated. 

Mayor Matthew C. Moench  

 Has nominated Captain John Mitzak to be the next Chief of Police. Mayor 
Moench stated Captain Mitzak has been acting chief since Police Chief 
Payne left and has done an amazing job 

 We are continuing with the 2022 Road Program. We have a website 
www.ourbwroads.com which provides a status of all our current projects 
and has an interactive map where you can look up the quality of roads to 
see where it rates among other roads 
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 We have the Quarry public information session this week. Members of the 
public who were concerned about the Quarry and some of the aspects of 
it and the various regulations that the township can and cannot do with 
regard to the activities of the quarry were addressed on October 13th at 
the municipal building. Representatives from the Quarry and the State 
and the Township were present to address questions 

 Had the honor of speaking at the National Mental illness Associations Walk 
which was held at Duke Island Park. There were discussions about what 
Bridgewater is doing especially with regard to police alliance coordinator 
position 

 Honored to attend, along with his daughter Julia, a ballet at the Hindu 
Temple on Saturday night two weeks ago. It was a great event and night 
well spent 

 Skate for the Paws event, a skateboarding fundraiser will be held on 
November 12th at the municipal building. Councilman Kirsh will be the 
representative on behalf of the township 

 We will be going around the township talking to residents who want to 
have a one-on-one conversation with the Mayor. This will be done at 
different places in the township and residents are welcome to register. 
For those residents not available at the prescribed times, they can call 
the Office of Constituent Relations for specific arrangements. 

BREAST CANCER AWARENESS 
Representatives of “Dance for the Cure” and the Bridgewater Raritan High 
School Cheer Team were present to receive the proclamation. Councilman 
Howard Norgalis read the following proclamation: 

WHEREAS, there will be over 275,000 new cases of invasive breast cancer in the 
U.S. in 2022; and  

WHEREAS, over 40,000 Americans are likely to pass away due to breast cancer 
this year; and 

WHEREAS, though these figures are tragic, all Americans rejoice that from 1989 
to 2018, the breast cancer mortality rate decreased by over 40%; and 

WHEREAS, this marked decrease is far more than just a statistic, for it 
represents over 400,000 women who have survived the disease who otherwise 
may not have; and 
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WHEREAS, the saving of those lives is directly attributable to advances in 
research, treatment, awareness and support that is spearheaded by 
organizations like Dance for the Cure; and 

WHEREAS, Dance for the Cure is a 100% volunteer organization supporting breast 
cancer patients in Somerset, Hunterdon and Middlesex counties; and 

WHEREAS, Dance for the Cure has so far gifted over $850,000 in donations to 
individuals in these counties to aid them in their fight against breast cancer; 

WHEREAS, Bridgewater resident Brooke Herbst and the Bridgewater Raritan High 
School Cheer Team, in coordination with Dance for the Cure's Ribbons of Hope 
initiative, hung pink bows at the Bridgewater Municipal Complex; and 

WHEREAS, these pink ribbons are a symbol of hope for those fighting breast 
cancer now, a sign of support from all those who stand by them, a 
commemoration of those we have lost, and a mark of triumph for those women 
who have overcome this terrible disease; and 

NOW THEREFORE I, Matthew C, Moench, Mayor of Bridgewater Township do 
hereby proclaim the month of October as National Breast Cancer Awareness 
Month and urge all the citizens of the Township to recognize Dance for the Cure 
and other critical programs like it throughout the nation, and the applaudable 
efforts of Ms. Herbst and the Bridgewater Raritan High School Cheer Team have 
taken to raise awareness and support for those confronting breast cancer in our 
community and all over the world 

SOMERSET PATRIOTS  

Representatives of Somerset Patriots were present to receive the proclamation.  
Mayor Moench stated Somerset Patriots has been a great way for families to 
spend time together at an affordable rate and with excellent, quality play. He 
added the partnership with the Yankees is a great accomplishment. Council Vice 
President Kirsh read the following proclamation: 

WHEREAS, the Somerset Patriots are a Minor League Baseball team based in 
Bridgewater Township; and 

WHEREAS, the Somerset Patriots are the Double-A Affiliate of the New York 
Yankees, and compete in the Eastern League; and 

WHEREAS, the team was founded in the late-1990's by entrepreneur Steve 
Kalafer and has been family owned and operated since. His vision was to bring 

Proclamation



affordable family entertainment and the love for America's favorite pastime to 
Somerset County and the Central New Jersey area; and 

WHEREAS, the Somerset Patriots have a long history of achievement during their 
24-year history, having previously won six Atlantic League Championship Series 
Titles during the 2001, 2003, 2005, 2008, 2009, and 2015 seasons before moving 
to the Eastern League in 2021; and, 

WHEREAS, this year, the Somerset Patriots, with a record of 83-53, won their 
first Eastern League Championship Series 2 games to 1 over the Erie SeaWolves; 
and 

WHEREAS, the Somerset Patriots have now brought their 7th Championship Title 
to Bridgewater; and 

WHEREAS, this championship title is the Somerset Patriots' first since the 
passing of founder and former chairman Steve Kalafer, and the first overseen 
and co-chaired by his sons, Jonathan and Josh; and 

WHEREAS, this championship title is a testament to the legacy of Steve Kalafer, 
and proves that the Somerset Patriots are one of the America's premier minor 
league franchises; and 

WHEREAS, Bridgewater Township is proud to be the home of the Somerset 
Patriots; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that Mayor Matthew C. Moench and the 
Bridgewater Township Council do hereby congratulate the Somerset Patriots on 
their 7th Championship Title, First Eastern League Championship Title, and the 

continued success of Central Jersey's Favorite Double-A Team. 

GIRL SCOUT TROOP 61097 
Members of Girl Scout Troop 61097 made presentation.  

Leila- 
Made introduction noting the Girl Scouts live in Bridgewater-Raritan and are in 
sixth grade. They attend Eisenhower and Hillside Intermediate Schools and some 
have been in the troop since they were in kindergarten. One of the important 
parts about being in Girl Scouts is giving back to the community. In the past, 
they have done food drives, clean ups, baked cookies, donated back packs and 
entertained senior citizens. One important part about being a Junior Girl Scouts 
is the bronze award which they are finishing up after a few tough years due to 
COVID-19. 

Presentation



Natalie – 
They earn the bronze award by completing a journey. They chose the outdoor 
journey which includes creating a take-action project based on observations of a 
local issue. This should be sustainable and should serve the community. As they 
completed their outdoor journey, one of their events was a trip to Scheeff 
Nature Preserve. The guide on the hike showed them a barn with a bat house 
and spoke about how important they are. As they later talked about their 
project, one idea was to build bat houses and place them in local parks as this is 
a sustainable way to help the community. 

Emma- 
One of the biggest reasons to install bat houses is for insect control. Bats can 
eat up to 1206 insects per hour. Once insects hear bats flying, they immediately 
start leaving that area so that helps reduce the number of bugs around a 
property. Bats are the best form of natural mosquito control. Mosquito bites can 
be annoying and itchy but they also carry disease so there are several important 
reasons to reduce their amount in our environment. Bats can also pollinate 
plants. Bees pollinate during the day while bats do it at night. Furthermore, bat 
poop is a good source of fertilizer. 

Leila- 
According to their research, the best place to build a bat house is near a water 
source. It should be placed at least 20-ft from the shore line and at least 20-ft 
away from the nearest tree line or large free-standing tree facing south east or 
south west where it will get 6-8 hours of direct sunlight. It should be 15-20 feet 
off the ground on a pole or post or building. Leila added it is not advisable to 
mount the bat box on a tree because it is easier for the predators to get them. 
They should be placed near a heavily trafficked area or near artificial lighting. 

Veronica- 
If the governing body approves their request to build bat houses for local parks, 
they will reach out to the park commissioner to discover the best place to put 
them and how many they can provide. They will then order the materials, build 
the houses and poles and hopefully have them in place by winter or spring. Bat 
houses can be installed anytime of the year though installation in the fall or 
winter allows time for any odors from building and painting them to go away. 
The bat houses are then ready when bats return from the winter destinations in 
search of summer housing. Veronica thanked the Council for listening to their 
presentation and hoped they would approve their proposal to build bat houses in 
local parks with guidance from the park commissioner. 

Mayor Moench offered we can work with Public Works and the Park Board to get 
this done. 



Councilman Norgalis made a motion to express their support of the girls scout 
proposal to build bat houses. Councilman Ring, seconded the motion. The vote 
carried on a unanimous voice vote. 

Members of the public wishing to address the Council on any matter will be 
allowed two minutes to speak unless there are unusual circumstances. 

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the meeting 
was opened to the public for comment. 

Joseph Boyle, 1796 Middle Road, Martinsville, NJ 08836  
Was present with several representatives from the Spring Run community. 
Requested that when the township gets around to paving their community, 
which consists of 85-homes, that it is done altogether as one instead of in 
sections as has been done in the past. He stated Spring Run community is a 
great place to live but their roads are deplorable and that residents are afraid 
of walking on the streets for safety reasons.  

Mayor Moench stated that with the new Road Program initiative, we are doing 
entire neighborhoods at a time. The Spring Run Community has been a matter of 
discussion and doing it as a whole is much more cost effective. 

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the public 
comment portion was closed. 

ORDINANCE OF THE BRIDGEWATER TOWNSHIP COUNCIL AUTHORIZING THE 
ACQUISITION THROUGH DONATION OF LAND IDENTIFIED AS LOT 1, IN BLOCK 
561 LOCATED ON SOMERVILLE ROAD, CONSISTING OF APPROXIMATELY 10,000 
SQUARE FEET 

The purpose of this ordinance is to authorize the acquisition of 10,000 sq. ft of 
land through donation identified as Lot 1, Block 561 located on Somerville Road. 
It was confirmed that no taxes are owed on this property. 

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the meeting 
was opened to the public. 

No one wished to be heard. 

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the public 
comment portion was closed. 
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On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the foregoing 
Ordinance was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

ORDINANCE #22-27 WAS ADOPTED.
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-272 is appended to the official minutes 

AN ORDINANCE REMOVING WAREHOUSE USES AS A PERMITTED PRINCIPAL USE 
IN THE M-1, M-1A, M-1B, M-1C, AND M-2 ZONES AND AMENDING SECTION 126-
2 TO CLARIFY THE DEFINITION OF WAREHOUSE USES 

The purpose of this ordinance is to remove warehouse uses as permitted uses in 
the M-1, M-1A, M-1B, M-1C and M-2 ZONES and Amend Section 126-2 to clarify 
the definition of Warehouse Uses.  

Mayor Moench stated the Planning Board looked at this Ordinance at a special 
meeting held earlier tonight and recommended that the Council move forward 
with it. 

It was confirmed that this Ordinance will only affect new applications received, 
after it becomes effective 20-days from now.  

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the meeting 
was opened to the public. 

No one wished to be heard. 

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the public 
comment portion was closed. 

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the foregoing 
Ordinance was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-27-Acquisition-through-Donation-Block-561-Lot-1-Somerville-Road.pdf
https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-272.pdf


ORDINANCE #22-30 WAS ADOPTED.
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-273 is appended to the official minutes 

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASE OF REAL PROPERTY KNOWN AS 
BLOCK 566, LOT 6 ON ST. ANTONIA AVENUE (A PAPER STREET) ON THE 
TOWNSHIP OF BRIDGEWATER TAX MAP FOR THE ASSESSED SUM OF THREE 
THOUSAND TWO HUNDRED DOLLARS ($3,200.00) PURSUANT TO N.J.S.A. 
40A:12-5 TO BE FUNDED FROM THE OPEN SPACE FUND 

The purpose of this ordinance is to authorize the purchase of real property on 
St. Antonia Ave (Paper Street) Blk 566, Lot 6 at the assessed value. 

It was confirmed the Open Space committee has reviewed this property and 
recommends that we acquire it. These are extremely undersized lots that are 
landlocked by the township of Bridgewater and the current property owners can 
do nothing with them. 

On motion of Councilman Pedroso, seconded by Councilman Norgalis, the 
foregoing Ordinance was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

THE ORDINANCE WAS INTRODUCED. 
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-274 is appended to the official minutes 

Linda J. Doyle, Township Clerk read the following report: 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the said pending ordinance be passed on first 
reading and advertised as required by statute fixing the 10th day of November, 
2022, at 7:30 p.m. prevailing time on said day as the time and the Bridgewater 
Township Municipal Court Chambers at 100 Commons Way in said Township as 
the place for hearing and final action. 

FURTHER RESOLVED that the Township Clerk shall forthwith post on the bulletin 
board in the Township Municipal Building at 100 Commons Way, a true copy of 
said ordinance and make copies available to members of the general public and 
spread the same upon the minutes of the meeting. 
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https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-30-Removing-Warehouse-Uses-in-M-Zones.pdf
https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-273.pdf
https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-274.pdf


AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASE OF REAL PROPERTY KNOWN AS 
BLOCK 567, LOT 16 ON BROAD STREET (A PAPER STREET) ON THE TOWNSHIP 
OF BRIDGEWATER TAX MAP FOR THE ASSESSED SUM OF TWO THOUSAND SIX 
HUNDRED DOLLARS ($2,600.00) PURSUANT TO N.J.S.A. 40A:12-5 TO BE 
FUNDED FROM THE OPEN SPACE FUND 

The purpose of this ordinance is to authorize the purchase of real property on 
Broad Street (Paper Street) Blk 567, Lot 16 at the assessed value. 

It was confirmed the Open Space committee has reviewed this property and 
recommends that we acquire it. These are extremely undersized lots that are 
landlocked by the township of Bridgewater and the current property owners can 
do nothing with them. 

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Pedroso, the 
foregoing Ordinance was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

THE ORDINANCE WAS INTRODUCED. 
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-275 is appended to the official minutes 

Linda J. Doyle, Township Clerk read the following report: 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the said pending ordinance be passed on first 

reading and advertised as required by statute fixing the 10th day of November, 
2022, at 7:30 p.m. prevailing time on said day as the time and the Bridgewater 
Township Municipal Court Chambers at 100 Commons Way in said Township as 
the place for hearing and final action. 

FURTHER RESOLVED that the Township Clerk shall forthwith post on the bulletin 
board in the Township Municipal Building at 100 Commons Way, a true copy of 
said ordinance and make copies available to members of the general public and 
spread the same upon the minutes of the meeting. 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE TOWNSHIP OF 
BRIDGEWATER IN THE COUNTY OF SOMERSET, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, 
AMENDING AND SUPPLEMENTING CHAPTER 124, “QUARRIES”, SECTION 7, 
“FEES”, OF THE CODE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF BRIDGEWATER 

https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-275.pdf


Mayor Moench explained that this Ordinance brings our Quarry Ordinance up to 
date, as pertaining to fees. Administration has worked with Stavola in ensuring 
they are well aware of the proposed fees and they do not object to same. This 
ensures we are recovering the cost incurred by our staff in providing the Quarry 
license every year.

On motion of Councilman Ring, seconded by Councilman Norgalis, the foregoing 
Ordinance was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

THE ORDINANCE WAS INTRODUCED. 
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-276 is appended to the official minutes 

Linda J. Doyle, Township Clerk read the following report: 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the said pending ordinance be passed on first 
reading and advertised as required by statute fixing the 10th day of November, 
2022, at 7:30 p.m. prevailing time on said day as the time and the Bridgewater 
Township Municipal Court Chambers at 100 Commons Way in said Township as 
the place for hearing and final action. 

FURTHER RESOLVED that the Township Clerk shall forthwith post on the bulletin 
board in the Township Municipal Building at 100 Commons Way, a true copy of 
said ordinance and make copies available to members of the general public and 

spread the same upon the minutes of the meeting. 

CERTIFICATION OF 2021 AUDIT
Councilman Norgalis stated he has read through the audit and there are no 
findings that would require any overarching change which is a tribute to the 
good work by the administration and finance departments. 

On motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the foregoing 
resolution was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 

Resolutions

https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-276.pdf


Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED. 
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-277 is appended to the official minutes 

APPOINTMENT OF JOHN MITZAK AS CHIEF OF POLICE  
Mayor Moench stated he has nominated Captain John Mitzak to be the next Chief 
of Police. He has been acting chief since Police Chief Payne left and has done an 
amazing job. He will be sworn in on Thursday at 4pm. 

On motion of Councilman Ring, seconded by Councilman Norgalis, the foregoing 
resolution was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED. 
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-278 is appended to the official minutes 

AUTHORIZATION TO EXECUTE COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT BETWEEN 
TOWNSHIP OF BRIDGEWATER AND BRIDGEWATER TEAMSTERS LOCAL UNION 
#11, BLUE COLLAR FOR THE PERIOD JANUARY 1, 2020 TO DECEMBER 31, 
2024 

Mayor Moench stated this body has been operating without a contract for a 
number of years but we have now been able to amicably resolve issues and put 

together an agreement. 

On motion of Councilman Ring, seconded by Councilman Norgalis, the foregoing 
resolution was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED. 
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-279 is appended to the official minutes 

https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-277.pdf
https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-278.pdf
https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-279.pdf


A RESOLUTION REQUESTING PERMISSION FOR THE DEDICATION BY RIDER FOR 
BRIDGEWATER TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT DONATIONS REQUIRED BY 
TOWNSHIP OF BRIDGEWATER 

Township Administrator Pappas explained this allows us to receive donations 
from the community to the Police Department for specific purposes. 

On motion of Councilman Ring, seconded by Councilman Norgalis, the foregoing 
resolution was proposed. The vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 
Councilman Pedroso  Aye 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED. 
A copy of resolution #22-10-17-280 is appended to the official minutes 

EXTENDING SUNDAY HOURS OF OPERATION FOR PLENARY RETAIL 
DISTRIBUTION LICENSES INCLUDING WEGMANS MARKETS, SPIRITS OF THE 
VALLEY, KRISHA BEVERAGE AND BUY BEST WINE AND LIQUORS FOR SUNDAY, 
NOVEMBER 20th AND SUNDAY, DECEMBER 18, 2022 

Councilman Ring made motion to table this resolution. The motion was seconded 
by Councilman Norgalis, the vote was as follows: 

Councilman Kirsh Aye  
Councilman Norgalis  Aye 

Councilman Pedroso  Nay 
Councilman Ring  Aye 
Council President Kurdyla  Absent 

On the motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the 
meeting adjourned at approximately 8:40 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Linda J. Doyle, RMC 
Municipal Clerk 

___________________ 
Allen Kurdyla 
Council President

Adjournment

https://www.bridgewaternj.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/22-10-17-280.pdf
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	A copy of resolution #22-10-17-277 is appended to the official minutes
	APPOINTMENT OF JOHN MITZAK AS CHIEF OF POLICE
	Mayor Moench stated he has nominated Captain John Mitzak to be the next Chief of Police. He has been acting chief since Police Chief Payne left and has done an amazing job. He will be sworn in on Thursday at 4pm.
	A copy of resolution #22-10-17-278 is appended to the official minutes
	AUTHORIZATION TO EXECUTE COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT BETWEEN TOWNSHIP OF BRIDGEWATER AND BRIDGEWATER TEAMSTERS LOCAL UNION #11, BLUE COLLAR FOR THE PERIOD JANUARY 1, 2020 TO DECEMBER 31, 2024
	Mayor Moench stated this body has been operating without a contract for a number of years but we have now been able to amicably resolve issues and put together an agreement.
	A copy of resolution #22-10-17-279 is appended to the official minutes
	A RESOLUTION REQUESTING PERMISSION FOR THE DEDICATION BY RIDER FOR BRIDGEWATER TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT DONATIONS REQUIRED BY TOWNSHIP OF BRIDGEWATER
	Township Administrator Pappas explained this allows us to receive donations from the community to the Police Department for specific purposes.
	A copy of resolution #22-10-17-280 is appended to the official minutes
	EXTENDING SUNDAY HOURS OF OPERATION FOR PLENARY RETAIL DISTRIBUTION LICENSES INCLUDING WEGMANS MARKETS, SPIRITS OF THE VALLEY, KRISHA BEVERAGE AND BUY BEST WINE AND LIQUORS FOR SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 20th AND SUNDAY, DECEMBER 18, 2022
	On the motion of Councilman Norgalis, seconded by Councilman Ring, the meeting adjourned at approximately 8:40 p.m.
	Linda J. Doyle, RMC

